Full Planning Committee - 21  June  2011
Agenda Update
5.1
KET/2011/0030
 
Higham Road (land off),  Burton Latimer

Northamptonshire County Council  - Lesley Ann Mather, Archaeological Comments:

'The investigations being undertaken at Higham Road accord with a brief produced by Northamptonshire County Council.  An evaluation was undertaken in 2010 and this identified that while the site contained archaeological remains these were not of such significance as to prevent development within the area.  As a consequence a scheme of works was produced and this is the work being undertaken on site.  I have visited the site twice so far to monitor the excavation and I intend to make further visits to ensure that the excavation is carried out according to the Brief and Project Design'.

Revised wording to Condition 7 to read:
'No dwellings shall be occupied' instead of 'No development shall commence'.  In order to aid the progression of the development.

Additional Proposed Condition - Condition 10
Prior to the commencement of Phase 2 of the development as shown on Phasing Plan drawing number 1003/010/102 dated 24th February 2011, details of the road layout from Plot 187 - Plot 147 shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the local planning authority.  The works shall only be carried out in accordance with the approved details and retained thereafter.
REASON:  In the interests of highway safety in accordance with Policy 13 of the North Northamptonshire Core Spatial Strategy.

As a result of the above condition the wording of conditions 1, 2 and 6 shall include:
'and the details required under condition 10'. 

Condition 10 worded above addresses the previous concerns of the highway authority and below is their latest response dated 20th June 2011.

Northamptonshire County Council - Highways Authority:
'The Local Highway Authority is content with the wording for the conditional solution of the road layout issue'.

5.2
KET/2011/0187
 
72  Station Road,  Desborough

No update

5.3
KET/2011/0268
 
8  Queen Street,  Geddington

Parish Council - No Objection on the grounds that it was in keeping with the surrounding area and a natural extension to a family home. 

A Flood Risk Assessment (FRA) has been submitted. The FRA confirms that floor levels would be the same as the existing building, that electrical sockets would be at least 600mm above finished floor level and that an aqua drain would be provided leading to a rainwater drainage system. It is therefore considered that the development takes into account the flood risk and assesses it satisfactorily.

Recommend to remain as permit, however an additional condition is proposed as shown below:
The development shall not be carried out other than in accordance with the Flood Risk Assessment received 15th June 2011.
REASON: In the interests of managing flood risk in accordance with policy 13 of the North Northamptonshire Core Spatial Strategy.

5.4
KET/2011/0291

260  Windmill Avenue,  Kettering

No update

